McDonald, David S

From:

Heather Mackenzie

Sent:

March 6, 2024 12:37 PM

To:

Office of the Legislative Counsel

Subject:

Bill 407

[You don't often get email from

. Learn why this is important at

https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSendorIdentification]

** EXTERNAL EMAIL / COURRIEL EXTERNE **

Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous o uvrez une pièce jointe ou cliquez sur un lien

Dear Law Amendments Committee Members,

I am writing in regard to Bill 407, the Antigonish Consolidation Act. As you have been told by numerous people, we aren't against consolidation. We just want our democratic right as Nova Scotians to decide our future. Please either roject Bill 407 or amend it to require a full study by the UARB and a plobiscite that the MGA (and our rights as Canadians) allows us to have.

If you allow this bill to go through you are ignoring the facts:

The Issue is still in front of the courts. At least wait for the court decision before proceeding.

A very accurate poll shows that over 75% of people in the Antigonish Town and County want a vote.

The same poll shows only 22.4% of people feel the Mayor and Warden provided enough information. Despite the Mayor and Warden's claims that they did wide spread consultations, that just isn't true. They did all their meetings during the height of the Covid 19 pandemic, when many people were afraid to go to large gatherings, and therefore, very few people showed up. And those who did show up weren't listened to. They were just told what was going to happen. That's hardly democratic.

The request for this legislation barely passed in both Councils (in the Town, the Mayor cast the deciding vote, and in the County, it passed by one vote. And one of the Councillors, who has stated he wants a plebiscite, was told he couldn't vote due to conflict of interest).

The Councillors did not run on this issue and therefore have no political or ethical mandate to push this through without a plebiscite.

You will have submissions saying nothing more than "wo want consolidation because it will be better." If this is true, then there is no harm in a vote. Show us how it will be better, and we will vote for it. That way, you'll have the peoples' support the way it should be done.

Premier Houston said the following in relation to democracy:

Democracy

Successful democracies

- confidence in key in
- trust and cooperation
 citizens
- a shared understan
 facts

At this time I can without a doubt say confidence in our town and community councillors who voted to support the amalgamation without a plobiscite has eroded, such that it no longer exists. Trust and cooperation with councillors and politicians who support this is also gone. The Mayor and Warden has lost all respect from their

residents. Finally, town and county residents have no shared understanding of basic facts because Mayor and Wardon refused to share any facts.

Given the above, I strongly suggest an amendment to Bill 407 be made to support a plebiscite allowin g the people of the town and county Antigonish the opportunity to vote on this very important matter.

Sincoroty,

Heather MacKenzie Resident of Antigonish County.